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COMMITTEES OF THE UNIVERSITY SENATE
Academic Governance, Budget and Planning, Executive Committee Student Affairs, University Services
GENERAL EDUCATION

There is an administrative committee reporting to President Leland that will be considering implementation of the general education curriculum (CORE) chaired by Dr. Mike McGinnis.  This group will attempt to complete its work this semester.

FACULTY SALARY STUDY

An external consulting firm will perform a salary study.  More details will be available at the University Faculty meeting that is scheduled for Wed Sep 20 from 12:30 to 1:45 in the Arts & Sciences Auditorium.

BUDGET PROCESS

     President Leland provided senators with information on the new budgeting process being developed for institutions within the University System of Georgia (USG).   The most significant change involves zero-base budgeting.  In the past, the USG has used an incremental budgeting process, which adds new funding to an already existing budget base.  Now there will be no guaranteed base (hence the term “zero-base”).  Instead, institutions will be required to justify their budget requests from the ground up each year.

     The President emphasized that many factors are unknown at this point in time.  However, she noted that this new process could benefit Georgia College since funding will not be linked as tightly as in the past to enrollment growth.

     President Leland anticipates receiving detailed information about the new budget request process in late September.  After that, institutions will have approximately one month to complete their requests and submit them to USG staff for review and analysis.  Normally, budget requests are due to the USG in January.  Although this significantly shortened time-line will not allow for the internal budget presentation and review processes implemented last year, the President will consult with the University Senate Budget and Planning Committee and ask for their review and input on the budget request that she submits.

UNIVERSITY SENATE  (Sep 25, Oct 30, Nov 27, Jan 29, Feb 26, Mar 19, Apr 23)
· Approved revisions to University Senate Bylaws at its Aug 28 meeting, 

· Proposal from ECUS to adopt Governing Concepts under consideration at its Sep 25 meeting

The governing concepts of the University Senate listed below serve as ideals for shared governance and provide a means by which shared governance can be periodically evaluated.  The governing concepts are  1.  Shared Sense of  Purpose ,  2.  Collegial Leadership,  3.  Transparent Decision Making, 4.  Investment in Shared Governance 5.  Shared Information,  6.  Positive Motivators, and  7.  Adequate Resources.  For more details see the agenda of the Sep 25 meeting.
AGC: ACADEMIC GOVERNANCE (Oct 6, Nov 3, Jan 12, Feb 2, Feb 23, Mar 23, Apr 4)


Officers:  Dr. Mike Gleason (Chair), Dr. Tom Moore (Vice-Chair), Dr. Holley Roberts (Secretary)

Agenda: 

· Academic Honesty Policy, particularly appeal and grievance procedures  (clarify and separate the academic penalty imposed by instructor and violation of honor code:  i.e. academic penalty and student behavior penalty) <continuing>

· Graduation:  Application Procedure and Review (Sep 1 deadline for May commencement is of concern)
· Commencement:  Requirements to walk (How close must a senior be to satisfying requirements?)

· Area C additions of AFST 2010 and BLST 2010

BPC: BUDGET AND PLANNING (Oct 6 and others, Nov 3, Jan 12, Feb 2, Feb 23, Mar 23, Apr 4)

Officers:  Dr. Richard Mercier (Chair), Dr. Bill Wall (Vice-Chair), Dr. Doug Oetter (Secretary)

Agenda
· Campus Energy Use Conservation Study Committee (Doug Oetter chairing this group) 

· Parking  The Irwin St. lot is almost continuously full now. Kyle Cullars has people going around looking at parking lot occupancy and vacancy rates. The Bell Hall and Health Science lots will be converted to greenspace. Magnolia Park residents have been using the GC&SU shuttle service from Bobcat Village to get to campus.
· Fee Structure for External Use of Campus Facilities (Weddings, Concerts, Picnics, Meetings)

· Summer School Pay Model – Worked well Sum 06, Review of compensation rate possible
· More frequent meetings during October, the crunch time for budget preparation (see “Budget Process” above)
· Advise President Leland as budget priorities and budget request for USG is prepared in October
ECUS:  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE (Tuesdays 1pm-3pm Fall, Tuesdays 3pm-5pm Spring)

Officers:  Dr. Craig Turner (Chair), Dr. Karynne Kleine (Vice-Chair), Dr. Tanya Goette (Secretary)

· Bylaws Revisions (Aug 2006)

· Governing Concepts (Sep 2006)

· Recognition for Shared Governance Recognition (Senator Pins, Certificates for Senator terms of service, Non-Senator service on committee, Leaders (Officers and ECUS members), Letters from President in fall annually)
· Apportionment of 34 Senate Seats to Schools/Library (36 elected positions, 2 are at-large)

· Communicating with Deans the details of Election Calendar  (Election Process Dec 1, Election Results Feb 1)

· Standing Committee Officer Orientation (Fri Sep 15)

· Agenda Coordination with Standing Committee Chairs (Sep 19)
· Preparation of the Governance Calendar for 2007-2008  (October)
· Designating MWF 12:30-1:45 common meeting blocks for Faculty Meetings(Dept, School, Univ), University Senate Meetings, School and University Senate Committee Meetings

· Steering Functions (review senate agenda, route items to committees)

· Faculty Advisory  Committee to President Leland  (Officers above and Dr. Kendra Russell)

SAC: STUDENT AFFAIRS (Oct 6, Nov 3, Jan 12, Feb 2, Feb 23, Mar 23, Apr 4)

Officers:  Ms. Kathleen McGeever (Chair), Dr. Jan Flynn (Vice-Chair), Ms. Julia Huprich (Secretary)
· Commencement Speaker:  Review selection process and attempt to get information on the desires of the faculty and students regarding preferences on type of speaker (Internal Speaker (i.e. President, Distinguished Professor, etc.), or External Speaker (Distinguished Service Award Recipient, other).  Considering how best to gather this preference information from faculty/students, attempting to collect information on how other COPLAC schools select a commencement speaker.  This activity will culminate in a recommendation to President Leland. 

· Should there be a requirement on students to participate in cultural and other extracurricular activities?

· This practice is in place at some liberal arts schools
· Concern:  Currently, attendance at events is not always overwhelming

· Query:  Are there too many events so that the pool of attendees is spread too thin?

· Query:  Should the number of events available be reduced?

· Query:  Should there be a theme for each year to focus events?

· Query:  Should there be coordination among event planners?

· Concern:  Should students be required to attend particular events?

· Query:  Should we not instill in the student the value of these activities so that he/she might want to attend such an event rather than feeling obliged to do so?

· Query: Should we revive the cornerstones developed in 2001 and implemented 2002-2004?

· Global Awareness and Diversity, Service and Civic Engagement, The Fine Arts, and Wellness
· Events could be distinguished with one of these cornerstone/hallmark labels
USC: UNIVERSITY SERVICES (Oct 6, Nov 3, Jan 12, Feb 2, Feb 23, Mar 23, Apr 4)

Officers: Dr. Ken McGill (Chair), Dr. Mike Martino (Vice-Chair), Dr. J.J. Hayden (Secretary)
· Explore the possibility of adding a Library Fee into the current student fees
· Note:  If a mandatory fee, HOPE scholarship would  “pay” this fee for students on HOPE

· Special process required to add student fees by BOR policy (committee at least 50% students)

· Part of BOR Policy 704.021 Proposals to increase mandatory student fees and proposals to create new mandatory student fees, submitted by an institution shall first be presented for advice and counsel to a committee at each institution composed of at least 50 percent students. Students shall be appointed by the institution's student government association.
· Technology

· New Chief Information Officer (CIO) Donald Steward (started 08-21-06)

· With zero-based budgeting , supporting periodic replacement of computers and other technology begs the question of who owns the technology, schools? departments?  DOTS - Division of Technology Solutions? 

· SNAP disk space available across the campus, backed-up and secure. 
· Goal is to consolidate services into fewer servers
USBGCC: UNIVERSITY SENAT BYLAWS AND GOVERNING CONCEPTS 

An administrative committee reporting to President Leland and Chaired by Dr. J.W. Good    

Members:  Current and former members of ECUS, Current and Former Staff Council Chairs 
· University Senate Bylaws Revisions:  Standing Committee Structure Revision, Review Senate Composition

· Drafting Subcommittee:  Chair Dr. Craig Turner, Members: Dr. J.W. Good, Dr. Ken Farr, Mr. Quintus Sibley

